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In the time between council meetings EXB was very active on daily basis through e-mails and 

long meetings. More correspondence was done because of congress 2015, changes in Bylaws, 

and wide activities of Task Forces. Besides were done all arrangements for EFIC Schools, 

Fellowships, EFIC endorsements, Educational support grants and communications with EFIC 

Committees.  

Besides we held one phone conference and met together four times:  

 

EFIC Board meetings were held on the following dates:  

 

5. 2. 2015, EFIC office Brussels, 100% participation, 

25. 3. 2015, Teleconference, 100% participation 

19. 5. Maribor, 100% participation, 

14. July 2015, Brussels, 80% participation, proxy given 

1. 9. 2015 Vienna 

 

The members who were not able to attend the meetings always gave excuse and had 

possibility to give the proxy to the one of attending members of European Pain Federation 

EXB. The meetings were well organized and constructive, and crowned with clear decisions. 

The Minutes were written and approved by all members of European Pain Federation Board.  

The Minutes from last Council meeting in Brussels on November 11, 2014 were sent for 

approval in December 26, no comments were received at EFIC Office. 

The other meetings with different bodies where the presence of entire European Pain 

Federation EXB was needed where arranged separately or in connection with EXB meetings. 

 

The main efforts were introduced to the organization of EPF-EFIC Congress and EPF-EFIC 

Schools and financial matters of the Federation. 

The collaboration with all EPF-EFIC Committees was vivid and fruitful. 

 

The direct links and communication with EFIC Chapter representatives especially form EE 

countries are still under my expectation and I still hope it will be improved in the future. 

 

 

 

Vienna, September 1, 2015  

 

Nevenka Krcevski Skvarc,  

EFIC Honorary Secretary 


